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by Fr. Gene

For the past eighteen months we
have been learning new ways of
communication and
rediscovering old. With pandemic
restrictions, many parishes were
scrambling to connect to the
faithful. We started taping
Sunday Masses in the Blessed
Sacrament Chapel, uploading the
pre-recording to YouTube and
placing a link on our webpage.
We continued printing the
bulletin for those who made
personal visits to the church and
made it accessible online. |
started sending an electronic
Pastoral Letter on Tuesdays to
persons and families in our data
base. And thanks to our office
staff, we sent a Good Shepherd
card to all on our mailing list to
assure you of our prayerful
concern.

We invested in new
technologies that improve the
quality of sound in the church
and allow us to live stream a
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Sunday Mass. Our Family Faith
Formation programs went online
and we offered support and
catechesis to families preparing
to receive the Sacraments.
ZOOM and in person Bible
Study and Prayer Groups afford
opportunities of being Church.
But as we adapt to these modern
conventions, we also find value in
trusted forms of social
interaction like personal visits,
phone calls and letters.

Once again we are publishing
The Annunciator as a means of
reaching more members of our
parish faith community.

We anticipate quarterly
newsletters that will be a mix of
news on parish life, ministry
and service, on social and
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spiritual events like our
Advent Retreat on the
Redemption of Scrooge, on
Advent Penance Services and
on Christmas Masses. It will also
give me an opportunity to write
about diocesan initiatives of
healing and recovery as we
venture down the Road to
Renewal and draw closer
together within the Family of
Parishes.

This latest edition of The
Annunciator is true to our
Mission and Vision. “With Mary,
we joyfully announce: ‘God with us’
in Jesus Christ. Moved by the Holy
Spirit, we strive to create a faith
community of love and hope, of
prayer, welcome and service where
others will discover in and with us
that Christ is Life.”




